Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Madigans, Maple Lake, MN

November 2, 2013, 3:00 pm
Officers Present:


Sergeant at Arms:
President
Todd Riba
X
Charlie Cassell

Vice President
Jim Kosse
X
Lee Plante

Secretary
Patty Barnes
X
Michael Shinn
X
Treasurer
Danita McDowell
X
Cousin Steve
X
Chapter Rep
Mike Jencks 
X
Keith Knee
X




Brian Hannig
X

Total number of members attending:  29,  Guests:  2
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:  3:00 pm
Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:
President thanked everyone who attended the open house in Hopkins. Thanked everyone who attended the Special Events Committee Meeting prior to the chapter meeting. Reminder that the legislature is back in session and Bikerday is coming up. We need to make a huge impression. Reminder of the grounded hogs event coming up and the help that will be needed for that.
Vice President had no comments at this time. 
OFFICER REPORTS

• Secretary’s report: 

Motion to accept minutes as presented –Fred made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, Maureen seconded. Motion passed.

	


• Treasures report: 

For the Seventh Month Ending October  31, 2013

Presented at November 2, 2013 Meeting, Madigans, Maple Lake
Started October  with $1,852.82
Income:

Memberships – September – $113.00
Products sold – $244.00
Adjustment/transfer from MRF fund - $0.35

Total: $357.35
Expenses:

Advanced tickets for 2014 GHP - $42.10
Application and Permit for Liquor License for 2014 GHP - $75.00

Total: $117.00
October Ending Balance $2,093.07
Earmarks:
Food allowance LC 25th open house - $50.00

Door Prizes for 2014 Fall Run (pending order) – $22.50
Jeff H. Lake Chapter Membership {Dec} – $20.00

2013 Member of the Year Membership, TBD – $50.00

Website annual hosting fee {Aug 2014} – $39.95

Chapter reminder postcards {3mailing a year} – $129.00
Grounded Hogs – $750.00

Products – $350.00

Product order pending - $283.95

Total: $1,578.30
Petty Cash: $40.05

MRF Donation Fund: $8.60
Chapter Gambling Fund: $286.88
Food Shelf Fund: $0.00

Toys for Tots Fund: $67.10

Buddy Bear Fund $17.00

Grand Total: $2,512.70







Spendable: $514.77
• Chapter Rep Report:  Chapters need to spend down their gambling accounts. A.B.A.T.E. of MN is on probation with the State Gambling Board because too much money is being held in chapter gambling accounts. Lake Chapter has $150.00 spend down on our gambling account.
Fred made a motion to donate $50.00 out of chapter gambling funds to the Buffalo Battered Woman’s shelter. Smoker 2nd. There was plenty of discussion. The motion was tabled until next meeting so Fred could gather more information on the shelter and present to the chapter at the next meeting.

Mike had information regarding the crash statistics that was passed around along with information regarding other chapter fundraising events.

Northeast chapter brought a land acquisition proposal to the B.O.D. They proposed $2.00 from singles membership and $3.00 from couple memberships go to a land acquisition fund for A.B.A.T.E. to purchase their own land. There was some discussion. The chapter will need to make a decision for Mike to bring back to the next B.O.D. There were 250 attendees from day passes over last year. The rally made a $5,900.00 profit this year. Many people would like to keep the rally on the weekend before Labor Day as there are many other biker events on Labor Day weekend that our members like to attend.

Mike has A.B.A.T.E. U raffle tickets available.
Motion to accept Officer’s reports as presented – Keith Knee made a motion to accept the reports, Michael Shinn seconded. Motion passed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
• Special Events (Becky and Dave Clifton): 

Amateur Bartending is scheduled for November 16th at The Crossbar (formerly Tommy Sue’s) in St. Boni. Bring a dish to share.
Danita has the tickets for the Grounded Hogs Party. Price will be $10.00 advance/$15.00 at the door. We need Committee Chairs for the silent/live auction, security, food and front gate. There will be signup sheets at next month’s meeting. We have a t-shirt design for the event. Pricing and pre-sale sign up will be available at the next meeting. 
Keith Knee made a motion to put a full page ad in the Road Noise for the Grounded Hogs Event. Smoker 2nd. Motion passed.

Becky had extra sponsorship forms for the Grounded Hogs fundraiser and they are on the website. Sponsors need to be turned in by November 15th.
• Products (Holly R. and Danita):  The pricing on hats went up a little bit. There was one shirt they took out of inventory. We do have some patches and t-shirts in stock. The online store is up and running. Ordering for Christmas needs to be done by December 1st to be here by Christmas. The 25th anniversary patches are coming.
• State Rally (Jim K):  No update at this time.
• Dial-A-Ride (Mike E):  No update available.
• Public Relations: (Mitch B):  25th anniversary party was a lot of fun. Bowling for Kids raises $2,208.00. There will be an article in the Big Lake paper. Mitch will also submit it to the Wright County Journal Press. Mitch will send out an email to do the Toys for Tots shopping. Our donation will be December 13th, 6:00 news at Kare 11. Be at Kare 11 at 5:45 pm.
• Website (Charm B):  There was a suggestion for a Lake Chapter recipe page on our website. This was discussed and decided to not post the page.
• Social Media (Jim K):  No report available.
• Training and Education (Bruce Watt):  No report available.
· Membership (Janelle Morris): Janelle is working with Todd on a letter and waiting to get the chapter email list.
Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the committee reports. Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.
LEGISLATIVE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
 MRF Report: (Dawn):  Paulson and Backman signed onto HR1861. Please send them a thank you not. The ethanol bill is getting a lot of attention. The Senator Petri letter was sent out. Bikers inside the Beltway – May 15th. There will be a grass roots day the following day about what to do now that you have met with your congress person. Jeff Hennie is sending out weekly updates of what is happening on the hill. This is different than the MRF alerts. If you would like to get Jeff’s email, contact Dawn to be put on the email list. Sensenbrenner co-authored a bill to repeal some items in the Patriot Act. There are two people from Minnesota attending the motorcycle caucuses in Washington.  
• Minnesota Motorcycle Safety Task Force: (Mitch B): Crash facts come from the police department so they can be discretionary. The next meeting is November 21st, 5:00 pm at St. Paul College. There will be an update on the Road Guarding Bill. There is also information on the DPS website. The upcoming tab renewals will contain information about getting training. 
• Legislative Report (Todd R):  This is going to be a crazy legislative session and we need to be prepared. The crash facts for 2012 came out and the numbers are quite high and they can be used against us.
Southwest District Director, Paul Tjepkes, stopped in and said a few words. He would like one chapter in the Southwest to be number one in the membership drive.

Keith Knee made a motion to accept the Legislative reports as presented.  Dave Clifton seconded. Motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

The Buddy Bear drop at the 212 Medical Center is still in process.
The 25th Anniversary Open House turned out well. Good job everyone.

Todd appointed Patty to head a two month committee to discuss how things will happen for the A.B.A.T.E. U hospitality room. There will be a short meeting after the chapter meeting. Please attend if you would like to.

NEW BUSINESS:
Voting for the Steve K. award took place.
Member of the year nominations are: Mike Jencks, Jim Kosse, Mike Edgett, Danita McDowell, Dawn Riba, Dave Clifton.

Becky Hasslen made a motion to spend up to $150.00 to make the regular Lake Chapter calendar. Smoker 2nd. Motion passed.

Becky Hasslen made a motion to spend up to $50.00 to purchase 30 promotional magnet calendars to be distributed to help our cause. Holly 2nd. Motion passed. 

Upcoming meeting dates were discussed: 

January 4th, The Choo Choo in Loretto, 3:00 pm

February 8th, Chops in Hanover, 3:00 pm

March 8th, (note not the first Saturday), Delano Legion or Dave’s Town Club needs to be determined, 3:00 pm

April 5th, Chaska Legion or VFW needs to be determined, 3:00 pm
UPCOMING EVENTS:

Noveber 16th – Toy’s for Tot’s Amateur Bartending, The Crossbar (formerly Tommy Sue’s), St. Boni, 12:00 – 6:00 pm
December 7th – Lake Chapter meeting at Dave’s Town Club, Delano, 3:00 pm
December 13th – Lake Chapter Toys for Tots donation on KARE 11, 6:00 pm

Januray 4th, Chapter Meeting at the Choo Choo in Loretto, 3:00 pm

February 1st – Grounded Hogs Fundraiser, Rockford Town Hall, Buffalo
March 12th – Bikerday at the Capitol
Motion to accept minutes as presented –Fred made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, Maureen seconded. Motion passed.
Fred made a motion to donate $50.00 out of chapter gambling funds to the Buffalo Battered Woman’s shelter. Smoker 2nd. There was plenty of discussion. The motion was tabled until next meeting so Fred could gather more information on the shelter and present to the chapter at the next meeting.

Motion to accept Officer’s reports as presented – Keith Knee made a motion to accept the reports, Michael Shinn seconded. Motion passed.
Keith Knee made a motion to put a full page ad in the Road Noise for the Grounded Hogs Event. Smoker 2nd. Motion passed.

Michael Shinn made a motion to accept the committee reports. Keith Knee seconded. Motion passed.

Keith Knee made a motion to accept the Legislative reports as presented.  Dave Clifton seconded. Motion passed.

Becky Hasslen made a motion to spend up to $150.00 to make the regular Lake Chapter calendar. Smoker 2nd. Motion passed.

Becky Hasslen made a motion to spend up to $50.00 to purchase 30 promotional magnet calendars to be distributed to help our cause. Holly 2nd. Motion passed. 

Meeting adjourned at 4:51 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Barnes
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